

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION WASHINGTON

June 13, 2014

The Honorable Lois Frankel U.S. House of Representatives 1037 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Frankel:

Thank you for your letter supporting the reappointment of Wilton Manors Mayor Gary Resnick to serve on the Commission's Intergovernmental Advisory Committee (IAC).

I am pleased to let you know that Mayor Resnick has not only been selected for another two-year term, but will also serve as the Chair of the IAC. I have no doubt that his experience, expertise, and history of public service in telecommunications in Florida will serve the Commission well, as we continue to consider the range of communications issues that local, state, and Tribal governments encounter.

2111001019,

Tom Wheeler